
COVID-19 Mass Immunization 
Clinics Wind Down 

Due to a decreased demand at mass immunization clinics (MICs) and in alignment with provincial 
direction, the Health Department will gradually close MICs in August and September and transition to 
offering COVID-19 immunization to Durham Residents via targeted pop-up and mobile clinics.  

Residents are encouraged to visit durham.ca/covidvaccines to obtain the most up to date information 
regarding locations to obtain COVID-19 vaccines during and after this transition. Scheduled and walk-in 
appointments will be available at MICs up to and including each site’s closure date:  

Mass Immunization Clinic Address Closure Date 
Rick MacLeish Memorial 
Community Centre 

91 Elliot Street  
Cannington, ON L0E 1E0  

Saturday, August 14, 2021

Chestnut Hill Developments 
Recreation Complex

1867 Valley Farm Road  
Pickering ON L1V 6K7 

Friday, August 20, 2021

Uxbridge Arena & Recreation 
Centre

291 Brock Street West  
Uxbridge ON L9P 1G1 

Saturday, August 21, 2021 

McKinney Centre 222 McKinney Drive 
Whitby ON L1R 3M3  

Monday, August 23, 2021

Garnet B. Rickard Recreation 
Centre

2440 Durham Regional Hwy. 2 
Bowmanville ON L1C 3K2 

Wednesday, August 25, 2021

Scugog Arena 1655 Reach Street  
Port Perry ON L9L 1P2 

Saturday, August 28, 2021

Ontario Tech University 2200 Simcoe Street North 
Oshawa ON L1H 7K4 

Tuesday, September 14, 2021

Audley Recreation Centre 1955 Audley Road North 
Ajax ON L1Z 0L2 

Thursday, September 16, 2021

Primary care providers and pharmacies who offer COVID-19 immunization may see an increased 
demand during this transition; we thank you for your ongoing effort to protect Durham Residents.  

August 6, 2021 

https://www.durham.ca/en/health-and-wellness/covid-19-vaccines.aspx

